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Weaverham Parish Council
Weaverham Community Centre, Russet Road, Weaverham, Northwich, Cheshire, CW8 3HY
Tel: 01606 854451(24hr voicemail) Email: clerk@weaverhampc.co.uk
Minutes of the
Environment Committee Meeting 
held via Zoom on Monday 8th February 2021 at 7:15pm.

Present Roger Moss (Vice Chairman), John Freeman (JF), Peter Wilkinson (PW) and Adrian Morgan (AM), 
E42.
Public Open Forum:  No Members of the public were present.

E43.
Apologies for absence were received for Cllrs John Taylor (JT) and Gary Williams (GW) which were accepted.


Absent Cllrs M Budden (MB), G Edwards. (GE) 
E44.
No new declarations of Interest were disclosed.
E45.
The minutes of the meeting held on 9th November 2020 were approved. 

E46.
Water supply for the use of allotment holders. Due to low water pressure it is not recommended to take an outlet from the Swimming Pool supply.  It was approved that the Clerk obtain a quotation for water butts to collect water off the swimming pool roof. Allotment holders will be asked to pay for this.
E47.
Committee received an update regarding the Rowan Road parking situation. Further update required for next meeting.
E48. 
Committee received an update on progress with the MUGA Project. Still awaiting lines to go down estimated end March/April 2021.
E49.
Committee received an update on progress with the Russet Road Play Park Project. Clerk authorised the contractor to remove the damaged slide for H&S reasons cost £240.The clerk’s action was supported by the committee.
E50.
It is recommended to Council that the Bonfire and Fireworks be scheduled for Saturday 6th November 2021.
E51.
Funding towards knee rail fencing. Concern was raised regarding insurance and ongoing costs. It was resolved that the Clerk will document the options and concerns raised for consideration at next meeting of Council.
E52.
It is recommended to council that a quotation is obtained for replacement of the seat on the A49 destroyed in a road traffic collision. Council to consider re siting the seat to a less vulnerable location nearby.
E53.
It is recommended to council that we replace the damaged litter bins (x3) on Russet Road Play Park as a cost of (£734.76 inc VAT.)

E54.
Response to CWaC Waste Management consultation. Committee is against the recommended 3 weekly emptying of the household waste bins.  We support the use of wheeled bins to replace the existing boxes. It was felt that less frequent collections could lead to additional fly tipping. Extended opening hours of the recycling centre should be sought. These recommendations will be made to Council.
E55.
CWaC Active Travel Consultation. Committee recommends to Council that we support the proposed cycle route from Hartford roundabout to Wallerscote School along Northwich Road. 
E56.
Date of next meeting – Monday, 29th March 2021 at 7:15pm
Meeting closed at 19.52.
 
Parish Office Opening hours 0900-1300 Monday – Thursday

Clerk to the Parish Council – John Freeman, Adrian Morgan, Peter Wilkinson (Joint Acting Clerks)

